
AU–USA
A PUBLICATION OF THE 

NATIONAL FRATERNITY OF 

THE SECULAR FRANCISCAN 

ORDER

Spring  2013 - ISSUE 75

Accept all people as a gift of God
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Be the Bridge

 J.Wesley OFS
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If we are faithful to our profession as Secular Franciscans,  
we must choose love. 

         Anne Mulqueen, OFS
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Wall mural at Mission San Miguel, California by Br. Mateo Guerrero OFM
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Be the joyful face of Christ to all!
NAFRA Theme 2015

NOTE ABOUT SUBSCRIPTIONS 
Cyl Maljan-Herbelin, OFS 

You may have noticed in the fine print on the inside cover of  the last issue of  TAU-USA that I am 
the new Subscription Coordinator. Due to the influx of  emails I have received in this short time, I 
believe there are a couple of  issues that need to be clarified: 

✴At the 2013 Chapter, it was agreed that ALL assigned spiritual assistants (at all levels) should 
receive the TAU-USA and that NAFRA would cover their “subscriptions.” However, it is 
necessary that the database have their correct information! If  you need help entering 
information on a Spiritual Assistant, please contact me at cylmaljan@earthlink.net or my 
husband, Bob Herbelin, - you know him – he is the National database person- at 
rherberlin@gmail.com. 

✴At the 2014 Chapter, it was agreed that all candidates would begin receiving the TAU-USA. 
If  they were a candidate as of  December 31, 2014, they should have received the Winter 
2014-15 issue recently. Remember, in order to receive the TAU-USA the candidates must be 
entered into the database properly! If  you have questions about this, please contact Bob 
Herbelin at rherberlin@gmail.com. 

✴ALL current ACTIVE professed/excused members, candidates, and spiritual assistants 
should be receiving the TAU-USA – no subscriptions necessary! If  someone should be 
receiving issues and is not, check their database information BEFORE contacting either me 
or Bob! 

✴Anyone else wishing to receive the TAU needs a subscription (see inside cover for costs and 
mailing address). 

✴A Spanish version of  the TAU-USA is available upon request. If  you wish to receive the TAU 
in Spanish rather than English, contact Cindy Wesley at cw93444@gmail.com. 

✴NOTICE: UNLESS YOU HAVE RECENTLY ENTERED OR RENEWED 
YOUR SUBSCRIPTION – THIS IS PROBABLY YOUR LAST ISSUE OF 
TAU-USA, SO IF YOU WANT TO CONTINUE TO RECEIVE THE 
PRINT COPY YOU WILL HAVE TO RENEW YOUR SUBSCRIPTION. 
SUBSCRIPTIONS MUST BE RENEWED ANNUALLY! 
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